1284

I have lived in Hadley Wood for nearly 6 years and my children go to school in the area. I
value our green spaces and enjoy the surrounding green belt land. I therefore object to the
proposed site allocation which would allow a ridiculous 160 homes to be built on green
belt land.

Reasons for objections

1. This goes against all green and climate change policies. The land helps to offset the
motorway pollution and improves the air quality and biodiversity

2. The plan will destroy the heritage and the landscape as this area is a part of an
established green belt. They are setting for two Conservation area's destroying the the
heritage value of the local area. It is also the head valley for Enfield River which can
flood.

3. There are other brownfield sites owned by the council that will become available in
coming years, destroying the green belt area is not the answer

4. There is no where near enough of a local infrastructure. There is only one heavily
subscribed primary school that this year alone had over 150 applications for 30 spaces.
Where would these new residents children goes to school? There is only a small parade of
shops near the station no local nhs doctor's surgery. The transport links by bus are limited.
The train station is for London commuters and doesn't connect Hadley wood to the
Borough

New residents would have to drive, increasing the amount of pollution, congestion and
cars on the road

5. The area is suitable, it is sloped and sensitive to the neighbouring green belt. The lower
half of the site is prone to flood as witnessed by myself several times. It is therefore not a
suitable area to build upon

Please can you remove this proposed site allocation from the next edition of local plan and
retain the green belt status land for our children to enjoy



